
Dates for your Diary 

Date Event 

Friday 26 May 
Last day of Summer 1  

half-term 

Monday 5 June 

First day of Summer 2  

half-term (All classes 

return at their usual times) 

Bodnant Gardens, London SW20 0BZ  

www.westwimbledonprimary.co.uk 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

I hope that this Newsletter finds you well. 

It is hard to believe that, we are at the start of the 

final half-term of this academic year and, as you 

would expect, plans are already well advanced for 

next academic year.  With both  Key Stages 1 and 

2 SATs behind us, we are all looking forward to 

the more enjoyable events ahead of us in what 

remains of this academic year.  

Our Sports Days, which were originally scheduled 

for June 22nd and 23rd, fall during the last three 

school days before the end of the month of 

Ramadan, so to ensure that all pupils and families 

can enjoy these events to their fullest, we are 

planning to postpone Sports Days until later in the 

term. I will write to you again, as soon as  we have 

confirmed the new date(s). 

As always, I will write to you at greater length in 

the next few days with advance information 

about academic next year, including which 

teachers will be teaching in which Year groups. 

The School is very fortunate to have such a stable, 

loyal and hugely skilled staff so, at this point, I 

only envisage there being one new teacher 

joining us from September. 

I am delighted to be able to present the results of 

the Spring 2017 Parents' survey - seeking parents' 

views of the School. This annual survey was, as 

you may recall, completed in late February and 

the full analysis may be found on our website. 

The top three scores were achieved for: άI read 

newsletters sent home with childέ όмлл҈ύΣ άMy 

child likes teachers and teaching assistantsέ όфф҈ύ 

and άThe school treats my child fairlyέ όфф҈ύΦ The 

lowest three scores were for: άthe outside spaces 

at school are good άόсс҈ύΣ άthe school buildings 

are goodέ (68%) and άI know what my child has to 

do to make good progressέ όум҈ύΦ  

Sadly there is little we can do - beyond the great 

work that FoWW have been doing on the now 

stunning EYFS fence - in relation to the first two, 

but we are going to be looking very carefully at 

providing additional information to help parents 

support their child(ren)Ωs progress. 

I hope that you and your family had an enjoyable 

and safe half-term break.  

Finally I should like to wish all families observing 

it, wŀƳŀŘŀƴ aǳōŀǊŀƪ: a very peaceful Ramadan. 

With best wishes,  

 
 

{ƛƳƻƴ IŀǊǊƛǎ 
Headteacher 

[ŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ DǊƻǿƛƴƎ  

West  
Wimbledon 

Primary 
 School 

 

West Wimbledon Primary School     · Bodnant Gardens    · London    · SW20 0BZ   · ) 020 8946 1620 
www.westwimbledonprimary.co.uk         @westwimbledonpr         headteacher@westwimbledon.merton.sch.uk  

 

Monday 5th June 2017 

No matter that some of the books are nearly as big as they are, our Reception 

children like nothing better than stretching out and sharing a book with friends. 

Friday Class Assembly schedule 

Date Class 

Friday 9 June  Greenfinch 

Friday 16 June  Tufted Duck 

Friday 23 June  No assembly 

Friday 30 June  Chaffinch  

Friday 7 July  
Joint Sparrow and 

Robin (Reception) 

  

http://www.westwimbledonprimary.co.uk/
http://westwimbledon.merton.sch.uk/parents-survey-spring-2017/
http://www.westwimbledonprimary.co.uk/
https://twitter.com/westwimbledonpr
mailto:headteacher@westwimbledon.merton.sch.uk
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Our Attendance 

  W/B 

15/05/17 

W/B 

22/05/17 

Nursery am 96.6% 94.2% 

Nursery pm 88.1% 81.3% 

Sparrow 96% 91.6% 

Robin 96.6% 95% 

Mandarin Duck  93.1% 93.9% 

Tufted Duck 91.3% 94.4% 

Redwing 96.8% 95.8% 

Hummingbird 99.5% 96% 

Woodpecker  97.9% 95% 

Chaffinch 95.5% 98.6% 

Greenfinch 98.7% 98.7% 

Goldcrest 100% 98.1% 

Firecrest 96.4% 96.4% 

Eagle 96.4% 90.1% 

Kestrel 95.4% 99.1% 

Heron  94.7% 95.8% 

Stork 92.7% 95.1% 

Kingfisher 100% 87.5% 

Pelican 100% 79.1% 

Albatross 88.8% 98.6% 

Starling 100% 100% 

²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ŎƭƻǎŜƭȅ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƳŀƴŀƎŜƳŜƴǘ 
ǘŜŀƳ ŀǘ /ŀǊǘŜǊ IƻǳǎŜ ƴǳǊǎƛƴƎ ƘƻƳŜ ǘƻ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇ ŀƴŘ 
ǎǘǊŜƴƎǘƘŜƴ ƻǳǊ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ƭƛƴƪǎΦ DƛǾŜƴ ƻǳǊ ŎƭƻǎŜ 
ǇǊƻȄƛƳƛǘȅΣ ǿŜ ǊŜŀƭƛǎŜ ǿŜ ŎƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ƻũŜǊƛƴƎ ǎƻ ƳǳŎƘ 
ƳƻǊŜΦ Lƴ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǎǘΣ ǿƘŜƴ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ǘŀƪŜƴ ƎǊƻǳǇǎ ƻŦ 
ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƻǾŜǊΣ ŀƴŘ ōƻǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ 
ƘŀǾŜ Ǝƻǘ ǎƻ ƳǳŎƘ ƻǳǘ ƻŦ ƛǘΦ  

! ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ŀŎǝǾƛǝŜǎ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǇƭŀƴƴŜŘ 
ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ ŦŜǿ ƳƻƴǘƘǎ ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎΤ ǘŀƪƛƴƎ ƎǊƻǳǇǎ ƻŦ 
ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƻ ǎƛƴƎΣ ŘŀƴŎŜΣ ǊŜŀŘ ŀƴŘ ǎƘŀǊŜ ŀǊǘ ǿƻǊƪΦ 
²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƭǎƻ ƛƴǾƛǘŜŘ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎ ƘŜǊŜ ǘƻ 
Ǿƛǎƛǘ ƻǳǊ 9Ŏƻ-DŀǊŘŜƴ ŀƴŘ ƘŀǾŜ ƭǳƴŎƘ ǿƛǘƘ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 
ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ {ǳƳƳŜǊ ǘŜǊƳΦ  

aǊ 5Ŝ {ƻǳȊŀΣ aǊǎ ²ƛƭƭƛŀƳǎƻƴ ŀƴŘ aǊǎ ¢ŀƴŜǎŜ 
ŀŎŎƻƳǇŀƴƛŜŘ ǘƘŜ ¸ŜŀǊǎ м ŀƴŘ н ŘŀƴŎŜ ƎǊƻǳǇ ǘƻ 
ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳ ƛƴ ŦǊƻƴǘ ƻŦ ŀ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎΦ ¢ƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ 
ŘŀƴŎŜŘ ǎƻ ōŜŀǳǝŦǳƭƭȅ ŀƴŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǎƻ ƳǳŎƘ ŎƻƴŬŘŜƴŎŜ 
ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎ ƭƻǾŜŘ ŜǾŜǊȅ ƳƛƴǳǘŜΗ 

¢Ƙŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ aǊ 5Ŝ {ƻǳȊŀ ŦƻǊ ǇǊŜǇŀǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǎƻ 
ǿŜƭƭΦ 

 

Those talented Year 1 children 
have been surprising us again. 

During their topic work on 
castles, they built amazing 
structures from what many of us 
would see as junk. 

Here are two of the more 
successful structures (and their 
proud creators), although there 
were many from which to 
choose . 

Last half-term, Year 3 explored the properties of 3D 
shapes. We used spaghetti (uncooked, of course) 
and blue tack to construct 3D models. Surprisingly, 
some children who usually find maths challenging 
made some incredibly successful models. We found 
that the structure of a tetrahedron was easier to 
build – but a cube structure was quite tricky. We 
deduced that this was because the cube had 
horizontal edges and less support at its vertices. 
Some children lessened this problem on their own 
by simply reducing the length of the edges, thereby 
reducing the stress on the vertices!   

 

 

/ƘŀŶƴŎƘ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŀōƻǳǘ 
ŘƛũŜǊŜƴǘ ǘȅǇŜǎ ƻŦ ǇŀǧŜǊƴǎ ǳǎŜŘ ƛƴ ŀǊǘΦ ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ 
ƭƻƻƪŜŘ ŀǘ ƭƻŎŀƭ ŀǊǝǎǘΣ ²ƛƭƭƛŀƳ aƻǊǊƛǎΣ ŀƴŘ ƘŀŘ ŀ 
Ǝƻ ŀǘ ƻǳǊ ƻǿƴ ²ƛƭƭƛŀƳ aƻǊǊƛǎ ǎǘȅƭŜ ǇŀǧŜǊƴǎΦ !ǎ 
ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƭǎƻ ōŜŜƴ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ wƻƳŀƴǎΣ 
ǿŜ ǘƘŜƴ ŘŜǎƛƎƴŜŘ ƻǳǊ ƻǿƴ ƳƻǎŀƛŎ ǇŀǧŜǊƴ ŀƴŘ 
ǳǎŜŘ ŀ ǊŀƴƎŜ ƻŦ ŎƻƭƻǳǊŜŘ ŎŀǊŘ ǘƻ ŎǊŜŀǘŜ ǘƘŜǎŜΦ  

 

²ƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ {ǳƳƳŜǊ CŀƛǊ ŀƭƳƻǎǘ ǳǇƻƴ ǳǎΣ 
{ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ уǘƘ WǳƭȅΣ ǘƘŜǎŜ ŀǊŜ ǘƘŜ ŘŀǘŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ 
Cƻ²² ƘŀǾŜ ǎŀƛŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǝƴƎ 
ǇŀǊǝŎǳƭŀǊ ǘȅǇŜǎ ƻŦ ŘƻƴŀǝƻƴΥ 

¶ CǊƛŘŀȅ мсǘƘ WǳƴŜΥ ǎƻƊ ǘƻȅǎ 

¶ CǊƛŘŀȅ ноǊŘ WǳƴŜΥ ǎǿŜŜǘǎ 

¶ CǊƛŘŀȅ олǘƘ WǳƴŜΥ ōƻǧƭŜǎ όŦǊƻƳ ǎƘŀƳǇƻƻ 
ŀƴŘ ǎŀǳŎŜǎΣ ǘƻ ǿƛƴŜ ŀƴŘ ōŜŜǊύ 

¶ CǊƛŘŀȅ тǘƘ WǳƭȅΥ ŎŀƪŜǎ 

 

 

Last month, many of our own Eco-School members 
took part in Keep Britain TidyΩs άSpring Cleanέ 
campaign. This took the form of an art competition, 
which attracted 700 entries from schools around the 
UK. We are thrilled - and proud - to announce that 
Starr, in Year 6, had her art work chosen as one of the 
12 winning entries!  
 

 

¸ŜŀǊ н ǊŜŎŜƴǘƭȅ ƘƻǎǘŜŘ ŀ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ tƻƭƪŀ 

¢ƘŜŀǘǊŜ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ǳǎ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǳǊ ǊƻŀŘ ǎŀŦŜǘȅΦ ²Ŝ ǘƻƻƪ 

ǇŀǊǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ϥ!ǊƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŜ /ƻǊƴŜǊϥ ǿƻǊƪǎƘƻǇ ŀƴŘ 

ǘƘŜƴ ƘŀŘ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ {ǇƛƪŜ ǘƘŜ ǇǳǇǇŜǘ ƎŜǘ ǘƻ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ 

ǎŀŦŜƭȅ ǳǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƎǊŜŜƴ ŎǊƻǎǎ ŎƻŘŜΦ ¢ƘŜ tƻƭƪŀ 

¢ƘŜŀǘǊŜ ǿŜǊŜ ǎƻ ƛƳǇǊŜǎǎŜŘ ōȅ ƻǳǊ ŜȄŎŜƭƭŜƴǘ ǊƻŀŘ 

ǎŀŦŜǘȅ ƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜΗ  

House Points:  
for w/b 22/05/2017 and 

with running totals 

Donaldson  48 (329) 

Rowling  48 (366) 

Walliams 50 (334) 

Zephaniah 55 (359) 


